
VILLAGE OF BROOKLYN HEIGHTS 

MINUTES OF A MEETING 

COMMUNITY SERVICES 

The Community Services Committee meeting of the Village of Brooklyn Heights, Ohio was held 
on February 21, 2023 at 7:15 p.m. with Mr. Tommer presiding. 

Present at roll call: Council Members: Berzins, Lasky, Tommer, Walsh 

Mayor: Procuk 

Clerk/Treasurer: Frank 
Law Director: 
Engineer: 
Police Chief: 
Assistant Fire Chief: 
Fire Chief: 
Service Director: Blados 
Building Commissioner: 
Assistant Building Official: 
Comm. Service Director: Guilfoyle 
Recreation Director: 
Soccer Commissioner: 

GUESTS: Allen & Lynn Pfenninger, Patty Tommer 

The purpose of the Community Services Committee meeting was to discuss the cost to the 
participants of the Senior Lawn Cutting program. 

Mr. Tommer opened the meeting and turned it over to Thea Guilfoyle. 

• Ms. Guilfoyle reported that it is time to begin sign up for the Senior Lawn Cutting 
program which requires Council to determine a cost to the participants. 

• She reported that last year the cost was $200 with 76 signed up and the previous 
three years the cost was $275. 

• Mr. Walsh suggested that the cost remain the same at $200. 
• Mr. Lasky asked Service Director Blados if the Service Department can handle the 

job again this year and he replied that they can. 
• Resident Allen Pfenninger complimented the great service that the Village provides 

and thanked all involved. 
• It was agreed by Council that the cost remain $200 for the lawn cutting service. 

There were no further questions and the meeting was adjourned. 

Shane Tommer 
Finance Chairman 


